   BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MAY 11TH 2017 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PCSO Alan Stead attended and reported 5 crimes during the last month- 1 Burglary residential, 2 Thefts from motor vehicles, 1 Criminal Damage and 1”Go Equipped for theft” .He pointed out that crime was frequently occurring as a result of people leaving homes and possessions unlocked. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Sidle, Tatman, Bosomworth, Ward, Flockton and Hoyland.  
APOLOGIES  Cllr Denby. 
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN  It was proposed Cllr Flockton,  seconded Cllr  Hoyland                     and agreed unanimously that Cllr Stentiford should continue as Chairman. Cllr Stentiford agreed to serve for a further year. 
ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN It was proposed Cllr Stentiford  seconded Cllr Ward,              and agreed unanimously that Cllr Frankland  should continue for a further year. Cllr Frankland agreed. 
COUNCILLOR RESPONSIBILITIES :- 
Planning Sub- Committee – Cllrs Tatman, Flockton and Denby.

Newsletter Correspondent – Cllr Flockton.

Website – Cllr Frankland

Archivist – Cllr Frankland 

Park Field Rep. – Cllr Ward. 

Bowling Club Rep. – Cllr Ward.
Tennis Club Rep. – Cllr Flockton. 

Sports Club Reps – Cllrs Bosomworth and Stentiford. 
Highways Rep – Cllr Hoyland. 

Neighbourhood Plan Members – Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Sidle, Bosomworth and Ward. 

Playground Rep – Cllr Sidle 

Parish Walks and Playground Rota Organiser – Cllr Flockton.
Environment Reps – Cllrs Ward and Bosomworth. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.  Cllrs Stentiford, Ward , Tatman and Bosomworth all declared an interest in Standing Item 2  Neighbourhood Plan .
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  APRIL 13TH 2017  These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Report on AGM .Cllrs expressed concern over the increasingly low attendance and discussed ways of trying to improve on it in future. 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey and Adult Fitness Provision.  Cllr Frankland has had a further site meeting with Martin Wright of LCC who is content with the current proposed location for the adult fitness equipment in Park Field and agreed that the site proposed by Cllr Tatman off Keswick Lane would be unsuitable. He has also heard from Vicky Nunns of LCC  that that the 106 money has been authorised and will be available in the system in 3 weeks time .He learnt however that the grant would not cover cutting back overgrowth.  Doubts still remain with many over the suitability of the Park Field site and it was agreed that a less hidden away area, and one where adults could exercise closer to the children’s play area would be preferable.  The Chairman suggested a third possible location just within the Sports Club premises. Cllr Bosomworth offered to make one last attempt to locate a possible location in the sports ground. He arranged to meet Cllrs Frankland and Tatman at the Sports Club at 5pm on Thursday 18th for a final walk in an attempt to find a more suitable location. (Action MB/ IF/ and GT) 
Cllr Frankland suggested that the Council also take further action concerning the most appropriate use for the remainder of the 106 money due to BPC. Cllr Ward said he would discuss with Martin Wright use of some of the remaining money on the provision of a path suitable for buggies and wheelchairs round Park Field. (Action MW)   
3.Bowling Club Land Registration   Cllr Bosomworth offered to visit Hartlaws to discuss the requirements for setting up the Statutory Declaration concerning ownership of the Bowling Club land , required before it can be registered in the name of Bardsey Parish Council. (Action JG/MB) 
4.Highways Update :- Cllr Hoyland reported :-

· A58 Milestone – Nick Hill is leaving Highways at the end of May but has made a commitment to reinstatement before he leaves.
· Bingley Ginnel – BH is to apply for funding from the Emmerdale Fund. 
· Church Lane (Smithy Lane to Tithe Barn Lane) Cutback – Eliot Whiteley , Environmental Action Officer, has confirmed owner has cut back vegetation.
· Congreve Approach/ Scarsdale Lane – Line marking is scheduled for Wednesday, 17th May.
· Mill Lane – Pothole middle carriageway by entrance reported. 
· Woodacre Lane – Nick Hill has arranged for the potholes on the bends by the school to be filled in, next couple of weeks, and is arranging permanent patching to be done in the future. 
· Woodacre Lane/ Church Lane (Flooding)  - BH will follow up with John Bleakley who has offered to meet up to discuss.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

5.Village Archives. – Cllr Frankland  reported that Jason Cook has done an excellent job . The more important of the documents are now on a stick which will be stored in the fireproof storage box now installed in the boiler room , and is on Google Drive and, will go on the Bardsey website. There are many old photos , some of the school. Cllr Frankland wonders whether more up to date  ones could now be added by contacting the school and possibly Brian Horner, an ex teacher and keen photographer . He will pursue this idea..(Action IF)    

6. Letter to Ward Cllrs.  The Chairman had sent to the 3 Ward Cllrs the letter agreed at the last meeting regretting the lack of communication over the bus shelters and suggesting more co-operation in the future.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                7. Village Pond .There was nothing to report except that there has been no recent sighting of the moorhen. 
8. Land locked area of land off Keswick Lane -Cllr Tatman said that Forestry had agreed to consider action over the unauthorised tree felling but he had heard nothing further from them. 
It was agreed to ask the Ward Cllrs about any further action being taken by LCC. (Action JG)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Cllr Ward reported that the path has now been cleared at a cost of £950.   

2. Neighbourhood Plan.- Cllr Sidle reported that the Examiner’s  report is largely considered acceptable to the SC, and in most instances an improvement. He has, however, on their behalf, submitted to LCC a request for 5 minor changes to the Examiner’s recommendations. These had been agreed at a meeting of the SC on 26.4.17 and have now been circulated to Cllrs not on the SC .  The timing of the Referendum has now gone back at least 2 months due to pressures on LCC generated by the General election of 8th June. . Cllr Tatman objected to point 4 of the SC requests, where the Examiner’s  recommendation is to remove the phrase “and outside the green belt” from Policy H1, whereas the SC wishes to reinstate it.  Cllr Sidle explained that the SC requests this change to maintain the wording of the submission draft of the Neighbourhood Plan, due to the strong desire expressed by the village for the preservation of the green belt. This had been clearly established during comprehensive public consultation, which together with the Examiner’s recommendations in the case of similar issues relating to the Linton NP drove the wording adopted in the submission draft.  He said, however, that if LCC rejects the proposals for change, then he believes the SC will nevertheless recommend to the PC acceptance of the whole of the Examiner’s recommendations given:

 i ) the points raised by the Examiner to the effect that green belt already enjoys extensive protection under the National Planning Policy Framework, planning regulations, and Leeds Core Strategy.
  Ii) that under Neighbourhood Planning procedure the alternative under these   circumstances would be to initiate a formal objection to these aspects of the Examiner’s report, which the SC considers is not warranted , would be most unlikely to succeed, and thus would not be in the best interests of the village. 

 LCC has finally to produce a Decision Statement. 
3. Playground -Cllr Sidle reported that the gates near the Table Tennis table are failing to close and there is graffiti on the table.  .A more serious problem is the erosion and shrinking of the wet pour surfacing made worse by the long period of dry weather. He wonders whether it should be totally replaced and will contact Martin Wright about this. Cllr Frankland mentioned that contacting Martin Day of Streetscape might be useful as he believes the latter could undertake this. The Council would apply to use some 106 money to finance it. 
4. Web Site .Cllr Frankland has now received tuition in the use of this much improved site. 
5. Sports Club. Nothing to report.                                                                                                                                        6. Actions taken by District Cllrs Cllr Robinson had sent BPC details of a letter sent  to residents of  Blackmoor Lane  (Correspondence 2) asking them to park more considerately. Cllr Procter had replied to Planning queries, and Cllr Stephenson had spoken at the APM. 
PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a) 17/02295 – Swallows Barn, Wike Lane – Change of use of land to residential land ; erection of detached granny annexe with triple garage beneath.- Object.  
(b) 17/02078 – Lismore. 9 Church Lane – Exts- Comments. . 

2. Bramham Park Application. The Council had expected this to be debated by the Plans Panel that day and Cllr Sidle had intended to attend. However, when the agenda was published , it appeared that this application had, despite assurances to the contrary, been delegated to Officer decision. The Clerk had been asked to check this with Ward Cllrs, and Cllr Procter had replied that it has not yet been discussed and will go to either the June or July Panel meeting. 
3. Possible further development by Park Lane Homes. Cllr Sidle reported that he had seen an advert in the window of Park Lane Homes office in Shadwell for possible future development on the field above the Castle Fields site, (originally a SHLAA site), on which PLH have an option to build. The Ward Cllrs are to be asked about this. (Action JG)  
4. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/00547 – Lea Royd , 74 Blackmoor Lane – Ext with decking, steps & balustrade and infill ext. to garage to form habitable room, extend existing driveway.
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/01272 – West Winds, Linden Close -Ext. 
(b) 17/00727 – Rowley Cottage, Wetherby Road – Boundary fence. 

(c) 17/00729 – Hooves on the Hill, Brandon Crescent – Residential development following demolition of stables.  

FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Disposal –(Retro)                               £  52.08
(b) J. Gallant – Photocopying APM                                 16.25 
(c) L. Flockton – Wine for APM                                       14.47

(d) E. Stentiford – Reimbursement – Storage Box          89.99 
(e) Zurich Municipal – Insurance                                   977.18 
(f) RAY – Subs.                                                               35.00 
(g) Zurich Municipal Insurance – Premium                   977.18    
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above.        

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1.Parish Walks. Cllr Flockton will arrange these.  
2. E mail from Cllr Robinson re letter sent by Ward Cllrs to residents of Blackmoor Lane concerning  inconsiderate parking .This was sent to the Council for information only.     
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.Bulbs  Cllr Flockton reported that she has turned down a further offer from the Rotary Club to plant 5000 bulbs around the village. This had been a marathon task last year. 
Signed:-

Date:-
. 
BPC May 17 Mins. 
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